
Ponds and Irrigation Committee 

Regency at Providence 

Minutes of September 4, 2019 meeting 

The meeting came to order at 9:03AM.  Present were committee members Linda Kulp, Bruce 

Sieving, Kurt TeKolste and Board liaison Karen Windau. 

 

We discussed the draft budget proposed by the committee chairman and approved a few 

adjustments.  The budget will undergo a final review before being submitted to the Board. 

 

The following activities by contractors since our last meeting were noted: 

● The broken sprinkler head near the RH clubhouse was repaired by hydroscapes 

● Rain Maker installed pressure regulators around the three guardhouses.  The pressure 

was adjusted by Bruce. 

● No additional turtles have been found in the traps since two were removed earlier in the 

summer. 

● The bubble aerator has been installed in Pond 2 and is working well. 

● The well discharge into Pond 2 has been fixed so that the water is carried to the pond in 

a pipe 

● The leakage around the Pond 2 pump has not been repaired.  A contract has been 

negotiated with Robert Keyes for this work but follow up is needed. 

 

ACTION (Kurt)  Bruce noted that turning the irrigation on or off at the Sloan clubhouse is 

complex, involving as it does the well next to the phase I pond.  He would like for admin to 

request a call from Hydroscapes so that the committee can observe the process. 

 


